
 
 

 

 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

 August 10, 2015 
 

Mayor Frank Dunmire called the Macon City Council meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Clerk 

Pam Windell, Treasurer Dale Tomlinson, Attorney Mike Antoline, Aldermen Jeanne Hulva, Doug 

Huggins, Chad Rappe, Mike Baker, Blake Noland, and Kimberly Claussen.  Also present were Sue 

Cole, Gene Alcorn, Richard Zerfowski, Caleb Beasley, Barb Beasley, Lucille Shasteen, Ben Murray, 

Kevin Buckley, Deputy Mike Miller, Sgt. Hawkins, Cody Holsapple, Charlie Dunmire, and Darrick 

Hulva. 

 

The minutes from the July 13th meeting were approved. 

 

Deputy Miller presented the police report.  

 

Kevin Buckley presented the annual audit for the City of Macon. 

 

Attorney Mike Antoline presented the Golf Cart Ordinance.  Mayor Dunmire informed the Council to 

review the Ordinance and they would vote on it at next month’s meeting. 

 

Alderman Noland informed the Council that the John Deere tractor had come in under budget.  He 

would like to purchase attachments for the tractor not to exceed the $30,000 approved in the budget. 

 

Alderwoman Claussen presented the P & L report. 

 

Alderman Huggins reported that the grade school demo may begin in October.   

 

Alderwoman Hulva presented the two options for the business sign.  One will accommodate 14 

businesses and one will accommodate 16 businesses.  Alderwoman Hulva informed the Council that she 

has 15 businesses that want to be on the business sign.  The spaces will all be the same size.  The cost of 

redesigning the sign for 16 spaces is $9,301.50.  It was the consensus of the Council to authorize 

$9,301.50 to redesign the sign to allow for 16 businesses to be included on the business sign. 

 

Jeanne will contact the businesses and get their contracts signed and have them at next month’s meeting. 

 

Attorney Antoline informed the Council that Kenneth Renfro did have property tax reimbursement due 

to him.  He had been paying City taxes on land that he owned that was not in the City limits.  Attorney 

Antoline will present his calculation of what is owned to Mr. Renfro to the County to make sure the 

amount is correct.  

 

Treasurer Dale Tomlinson presented the Treasurer’s report.  Treasurer Tomlinson informed the Council 

that the City will not be receiving their share of the video gaming until the state has a budget. 

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Kimberly Claussen, seconded by Alderman Mike Baker to accept 

the Treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Kimberly Claussen, seconded by Alderman Chad Rappe to pay the 

bills as presented. Motion carried. 



A motion was made by Alderman Doug Huggins, seconded by Alderman Blake Noland to adjourn.  

Motion carried. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, Pam Windell, City Clerk 


